 Faculty Senate Meeting 

Minutes 

January 7, 2013
Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  
I. Call to order/ Acceptance of Agenda:


       


                   
    Allen Reich
Faculty Senate President Allen Reich called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate (FS) to order in the Kaibab Room of the Student Union at 3:05pm.

Members Present:  Sara Aleman, TS Amer, Shadow Armfield, Charlie Balch (appeared electronically), Natalie Cawood, Bill Culbertson, Joyce DeVoss (appeared electronically), Chris Downum, Stephen Dunn, Ryan Kashanipour for Kate Ellis, Heidi Fogelberg, Kathleen Ganley (appeared electronically), Ro Haddon, John Haeger*, Susan Harris, Ryan Holder, Laura Huenneke*, Gae Johnson, Bob Kilpatrick, Astrid Klocke(appeared electronically), Ellen Larson, Rich Lei, Phillip Mlsna, Larry Mohrweis, Guy Senese for Ishmael Munene, Pat Peterson (appeared electronically), Pin Ng,  Jennifer Prior, Allen Reich, Vicki Ross, Allen Saunders, Erik Schiefer, Claire Schonaerts (appeared electronically), Karen Sealander, Edward Smaglik, Cathy Small, Sammy Smart, Julie Swann, Andrea Thode, Walter Vannette, Gerald Wood, and J. Allen Woodman.  
Members Absent:  Jonathan Bergeron, Michael Costelloe, Pam Foti, Lenka Hospodka, Rich McNeill, Ricardo Pereira, Deborah Raymond, Linda Robyn, Veronica Perez Rodriguez, Nando Schellen, Rick Stamer, Kathleen Timbers, Octaviana Trujillo, Ric Wiggal, and David Williams,. (*indicates ex officio members) 
Others present: Cyndi Banks, David Camacho, GT Fowler, Dan Kain, Marc Levy, Karen Pugliesi, and Joseph Tritschler. 
Faculty Senate President, Allen Reich presented the agenda for approval.  The agenda was approved.     
II. Approval of Minutes









  
 Allen Reich
The minutes of the December 3rd senate meeting were presented.  A motion to approve the minutes was made and seconded.  The motion passed. 

III. Faculty Senate President’s Report      


         


                   
  Allen Reich
Allen reported on the following: 

· There have been complaints that the Enterprise metrics do not focus on quality.  The AFC is working with ABOR on this issue.  AFC is scheduled to meet with the Regents and University Presidents to discuss this.
· Gun legislation is likely to be introduced in the state legislature this year.
· The Senate Bylaws Committee will begin a review of the Senate bylaws and constitution in the coming month.
· The revised standard class meeting times policy is now published in the academic catalog under policies.  The policy is effective August 28, 2013.  
IV. FS Committee and Council Reports        




      
     Committee/Council Chairs

· Council on Learning – 
· Ro Haddon, a member of the Council on Learning (CoL), noted the Council is looking into whether NAU will offer MOOCS.   
· Ro further noted that there is an effort underway to develop a strategy for collecting data to evaluate the efficacy of the attendance policy which went into effect last year.
· Astrid Kloke, another member of CoL, presented a report regarding the articulation of assessment and curriculum (previously distributed as an informational item).  The FSEC has endorsed the proposals within this report and will report back to the Senate once the plan has been finalized.  The CoL invites anyone who wishes to participate in this process to contact her or any other member of the CoL.       
·   Astrid distributed and discussed information regarding learning outcomes.  Discussion followed.  A motion was made and seconded to conceptually approve the idea of learning outcomes with the understanding that as we develop the concepts the language may change from what has been presented today.  The motion passed.  

Gerald Wood, Chair of the Council on Learning, announced that NAU was recently recognized for its globalization efforts on campus.  He next referenced a report from Rod Parnell Chair of the Academic Sustainability Programs Steering Committee (ASPSC) included in today’s materials.  The ASPSC have suggested three changes to the Global Learning Initiative resolution approved in 2010.  The changes suggested are: 1) change the term “environmental sustainability” to “sustainability of human and natural systems” throughout the document; 2) on page 3 change a sentence to now read “Students will also acquire an understanding of the range of perspectives (e.g. ethical, economic, historical, political, social, ecological) on the sustainability of human and natural systems,”; and 3) on page 6, under examples of sustainability concepts add environmental justice and climate change.  A motion was passed to approve the proposed changes with one no vote.
V. NAU Police Department
            




             Police Chief Fowler/Officer Tritschler
Police Chief Fowler and Officer Tritschler addressed emergency preparedness including how to handle yourself in the case of a rapid mass murder [RMM] event.  The presentation was developed in light of changes in how police and emergency workers respond to these events.  You can find the presentation in part or in whole by clicking the following links: http://www.readyhoustontx.gov/videos.html or active shooter emergency procedures.   

VI. Higher Learning Commission


    

                 


Karen Pugliesi
Vice Provost Karen Pugliesi presented an overview of the changes to the accreditation process of the Higher Learning Commission.  The new criteria was implemented in January of this year.  NAU’s last complete evaluation occurred in 2007.  This past year has been a transition year while we adjust to the changes in criteria and procedures.  She also explained the role of the strategic planning and budget council and the open pathway process.  NAU’s general strategy is to align this information with what we already do.  To view the complete presentation you will find it at the following link.     
VII. Report from the President 









  John Haeger
President Haeger presented the following information: 

· The three university presidents have been in long discussions regarding the importance they will use in presenting key issues to the legislature regarding the budget.  The following is a list of those issued being discussed:
· Parity funding
· Funding of the College of Medicine
· Funding requests for building improvements to address life and safety issues
· President Haeger met with Arizona Legislator Jeff Dial last week to discuss NAU’s priorities in the upcoming budgeting process. 
· Tuition is once again going to be reviewed and ABOR is highly engaged in the national debate on this subject and appear to be moving in the direction of lowering tuition.  NAU’s pledge program has been successful and will insulate the university from immediate effects of a lowering of tuition.  The president has asked his staff to look at how we would fare given a possible two percent cut in tuition revenues.  He is planning to hold meetings on this subject beginning with a meeting of students.  
· A Leadership Retreat will be held January 25th.  
· ABOR will meet March 3rd – 4th to discuss the impact of technology on higher education. NAU will be first to present to the board. 
VIII. Report from the Provost 



          

     

       
        Laura Huennekee  Provost Hunneke welcomed everyone back and wished all a happy new year.  She then discussed the following:   
· Strategic planning is underway.  Each vice president is responsible for his/her division.  They have been asked to sharpen the focus of each plan and their goals for this year.  The goal is to improve performance; continue to build faculty and staff; strengthen our graduate programs; develop a comprehensive academic plan; and focus on the quality of our progress and the success of our students.  
She has been working with the Deans of each college but now is looking to broaden the discussion and keep information flowing between administration and faculty.   
· The state budget process has been launched as previously discussed in President Haeger’s comments.  Her two major priorities are investment in faculty and a focus on the graduate programs.  
· The provost congratulated Karen Pugliesi and Associate Vice Provost Cyndi Banks on the successful launch of the University College.  She noted that we are already seeing the benefits of the work they are doing.
· She stated that this year there will be a focus on working on the quality of academic progress.  She is looking forward to working with the Council on Learning and Teaching (CoLT) on the assessment process.  We are now focusing on looking at what we do well and build on that, as well as how best to communicate our message to our students and community.  
· She concluded by announcing that she hopes to hold relatively frequent “brown bag lunch get-togethers” this semester.  She will post them in Inside NAU.  The first two will be held January 9th at the University Union and January 15th at noon in the South Campus Dining room.      
IX. Old Business/New Business Items/Announcements                


    

  Allen Reich
· Sammy Smart -     ASNAU President announced the following issues ASNAU will be working on this semester:
· They will work to help get a version of NAU’s tuition pledge program adopted at our sister institutions.
· Legislation approving guns on campus is likely to be addressed this session in Arizona’s house of representatives.  ASNAU will be active again this year in defeating any legislation allowing guns on campus.
· They are working with ABOR to change the current policy regarding the election and terms of the Student Regent to address what happens to the seat when an elected student regent transfers to a different campus during their term of office.
· Don Carter -     Director E-Learning Center provided posters for publication within each senator’s unit regarding the Southwest Institute’s Conference being held February 21st through 22nd on campus.   
X. Adjourn 






     


      

   Allen Reich
There being no further business, a Motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 4:53pm.  
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